Dartmouth Board of Assessors

Minutes

November 2, 2015

The Board of Assesscrs held a regularly scheduled meeting on Monday November 2, 2015 at 9:30 A.M. in
Room 213. In attendance were Robert Michaud, Kevin Santos, John Furtado and Richard Gonsalves.

The meeting was open at 9:30 A.M.

The minutes of the October 13, 2015 meeting were reviewed and approved.

The following vouchers were reviewed and approved:

Tighe & Bond $2,500.00
Tighe & Bond $2,500.00
George E. Sansousy $3,190.00
Gino Martinelli $ 160.00

The Board discussed information to be presented to the Select Board for the Tax Classification hearing.
After a lengthy discussion on the tax rate the Board agreed to make a recommendation for the Select
Board.

The Board voted two (2} in favor and one {1) abstention.
Mr. Gonsalves informed the Board that Evan Melilo, staff person from the Select Board office had asked

the Board to abate the excise tax on three {3) BMW leased vehicles. Mr. Gonsalves explained that Evan
included in the leasing agreement that the Town would pay the excise tax on the vehicles.

The Board voted to advise the Select Board’s office that the Board of Assessor’s cannot abate partial year
bills. A letter will be sent to the Select Board advising them.

With no further business to discuss a motion was made by John Furtado and duly seconded by Robert
Michaud to close the meeting at 10:30 A.M.

Next regularly scheduled meeting is November 16, 2015.

Board of Assessors

hn Furtado, Clerk
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Transcribed by: Susan M. Pierce
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